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Hello everybody. Its that time of year again and our AGM is upon us.
Our sport continues to grow in success and we are attracting new people to our sport every year.

Last year I reported that:
“We desperately need help at competitions and competition organizers need an early commitment from loaders and referees to help on the day.
We had a situation this year where the Divisional championships was going to be cancelled due to a lack of loaders and referees and this was only averted at the last minute by the efforts of Helen Toms and her Swindon Barbel team.”

We do have a few more referees within the south west now thanks to the referees exam organized earlier on this year. More are always needed and welcome.

I was thinking the other day about the 2019 swpla year and in particular how we were going to get enough referees to attend the growing workload of swpla competitions.
Then I thought why do committee people, referees and competition organisers do what they do with such commitment. They don’t do it for financial gain, possibly with the exception of a few competitions. Some just do it for the love of the sport and sport in general (Paul Rees). Some like me feel that they owe something back to the sport that gave so much to me when I competed.
All of us possibly at times feel that we are a bit undervalued for our efforts.
I feel that it is important, no essential, for our sport that all of these people are given every encouragement and help when required and thanked for what they do. Without them we just wouldn’t have organized powerlifting within the south west.
I personally would like to thank every one of our committee, referees, loaders, and volunteers who do our refreshments at competitions. We simply could not exist without you. A plea also to all other swpla members and competitors at competitions to shake their hand with friendly thanks and appreciation for what they do.
Without them you just wouldn’t have swpla, competitions, healthy finances and safe well organized competitions with great equipment provided for you.

Finally, I would like to wish you all a very Happy New Year.

Regards,
Kevin


